
Ref: MC/ Uniform ltr 

June 2020  

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We are aware of the difficulties in obtaining uniform due to the current Covid-19 crisis. We 

would also prefer students to be able to wear totally fresh clothing to school each day to 

avoid spreading the virus via clothing. This is not possible if they are wearing blazers and 

ties. 

 

As such, we are going to temporarily suspend the school uniform policy. 

 

In its place we are going to introduce a temporary dress code which will be in place from 

now until such time as we are able to return to a more normal situation. 

 

The temporary dress code is as follows: 

 

Students should wear comfortable clothing that can easily be washed on return from 

school. 

 

Clothing should be sensible and suitable for a day of work in school. 

 

Existing rules in relation to jewellery, make-up, hair colour and facial piercings still apply, 

i.e.:   

 No piercings other than small earrings 

 Minimal make-up 

 No nail extensions 

 No extreme hair styles or unnaturally bright hair colours 

 

The following items must not be worn in school: 

 

 Crop tops or vest tops 

 Shorts (except for PE) 

 T-shirts with offensive slogans 

 Caps, hats or hoods 

 Outdoor coats 

 

We will be in touch as soon as we are able to return to our normal expectations. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mark Cottingham 

Principal 
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